MINISTRY ARCHITECTURE, INC. (501c3)

Serving ministries in developing countries since 1997

1904 South Union Place Lakewood, CO USA TEL: 303-989-4870

WEB: <u>www.MinistryArchitecture.com</u> Email: <u>MinistryArchitecture@hotmail.com</u>

May 2016

Thank you for praying!

The plans and purposes of God "...cannot be thwarted." (from Job 42:2)

<u>Borneo</u>

We worked at the Bethesda Missions Hospital, in the jungle, during the first two weeks of April.

Len assessed the good progress and quality of construction at the Surgery Center. The Owner's Representative, Mr. Daniel Aritanang, a brother in the Lord, has been an effective partner in prayer and in coordinating the construction. The builder, Pt. Andal Tiga Perkasa, has worked for minimum profit because he believes in this ministry.



Len began plans for remodeling of several clinics: radiology, dental, HIV, and ophthalmology.

Mary Jo ministered the Word to hospital patients who were in great need. One person was a nineteen year old young man suffering with advanced colon cancer. Another person was very sick with a flesh eating disease; Mary prayed with his wife and child and helped with guidance and preparation for the future. She got his wife a pair of glasses because her vision was poor and she could not read her Bible. We were sad to learn later that the husband died.





A young team of doctors, dentists, and nurses were at the hospital exploring medical missions. They welcomed our teaching on marriage and family.

Thailand

• We taught the seminar, "<u>The Biblical Basis for Marriage</u>", to Akha pastors, their wives, teenagers, and local villagers---128 people. So many people attended that they had to slaughter a second pig.





The 3-day event was physically difficult for us because we were far away in the mountains, under heat
of 112 degrees, and trying to bear up well with the flu and fever. Also a lot of air pollution from the
burning fields. One night Mary Jo awoke to find ants crawling across her face.





• The Lord provided a great translator, Jeremiah, who had come from Myanmar just for this meeting. He was sensitive to our weakness. When our voices faded, he translated with greater gusto and enthusiasm. He made up for what we lacked---isn't that what God wants us to do for each other?





Mary's left knee was in a lot of pain and swollen during our travel. She needed each of the wheel chairs
we reserved in the 14 airports of our round trip. The problem has been identified as a torn meniscus.
She will meet with an orthopedic surgeon in a few days. However, she is continuing to have some
improvement from physical therapy treatments.

>>>Tax-deductible contributions will be helpful. You can send via our website: www.ministryarchitecture.com Click the word DONATE to access the secure Online Cart.

SAVE THE DATE: October 1st, Saturday, the annual fundraiser for our support, and report, will be held again at our church, Calvary Chapel South Denver. Joel C. Rosenberg will be the guest speaker.

Thank you from Len and Mary Jo Rosenberg